
Town of LaGrange  

Monthly Patrolman, Roads, and Agenda Meeting Minutes 

Wed, 9 July 2025 

5:00pm at Town Hall 

 

Attending: Brendan Smith, Loren Schleusener, Brock Bailey, Cody Schaub, Wendy Von Haden, Bruce 

Meiners, Bob Conant, Jim Conant, Al Bernhardt, Town of Byron 

 

Call to Order at 5:01 pm 
Formica/Estate/Essex ARIP Engineer Update – Brendan gave an update on the project.  See attached update 
from Jay from Mead & Hunt.  There was a discussion about scheduling the first public involvement meeting on 
August 19th from 6:00 pm – 8:00 pm at the Town of La Grange. Brendan presented a copy of the cooperative 
agreement with Ho Chunk.  The board will vote on this at the monthly meeting.   
 
Ellsworth Road – Brendan talked to Brennan Path, Brennan did some spraying on Ellsworth Road for the weeds.  
The last of the bills will be paid this month and Ho Chunk has their final reimbursement request.   
 
Division Road/Flock Ave Chip Seal has been completed.  Ensign Road Repairs have also been completed. 
Fahrner fixed some spots on England Road. 
 
Town Hall Crack Seal and Paint – this proposal has been accepted. Brendan will follow up with Fahrner. 
Cody picked up some dirt for some Ellsworth residents that needed it from the road project. 
England Road – culvert will be put in on Monday.  They will start working on the shouldering after the culvert 
is installed. There was a discussion on how to do the shouldering. Cody would like to have Greenfield help and 
get it done in a week or so.  
 
There are quite a few trees on the right of way on England Rd. Cody asked if anything should be done at this 
time.  
 
The new pressure washer has been purchased. The 550 needs to go to the tire shop because it is shaky. 
The Backhoe was picked up yesterday.  It needed a software update. It was lacking RPM’s.  All repairs were 
done, and fluids were changed. 
 
Cody is 95% done spraying the bridges.  Cody talked about the bridge on Forbes. There is a bump on the bridge 
approach.  Brendan had Jack Dittmar look at the bridge. No structural concerns. Brendan got a quote to grind the 
bump down.  He asked the board to look at it and help decide if it needs to be repaired at this time. 
 
The grader the was sold at the auction was picked up.   
 
Cody gave a report on the back-end build for the new plow truck. There was a discussion as to what is on the bid 
and what is needed/wanted.  
 
There was a discussion about a capital equipment replacement schedule.  
 
Cody asked about the new road in the cemetery, he asked about getting a load of recycled blacktop for this 
project.  This will be talked about on Monday.   
 
Generate/Approve 14 July 2025 Monthly Meeting Agenda 
 
There was a discussion regarding noxious weed spraying.  Loren will follow up on this. 
 
Adjourn at 6:52 pm 
 
Wendy Von Haden, Clerk 


